
SENIOR ADVISORY COMMITTEE MINUTES, JUNE 10, 2013 

Present: Penny Stetson, Sharon Taylor, Jere Beckman, Shirley Walker 

Meeting called to order at 9 am. 

May minutes were approved. 

Old Business: (1) Shirley reported attending the June 12 meeting of ACT, Alliance for Community 

Transportation, held at the Lee Community Church, Jeff Donald chairing the meeting.  The discussion 

centered about the need for a board to decide the specifics for this area group and did those attending 

know of others who might serve, especially looking for Durham and Newmarket people. Shirley 

volunteered to call Shirley Thompson who might know of community minded people.  We suggested 

that Jeff might speak at the next selectmen’s meeting, he is willing to do this, and Henry Brackett will 

contact the selectmen to have Jeff put on the agenda.  (2) Little River Park Festival, renamed The Lee 

Fair, will be held from 1:00 pm to 7: 00 pm because of construction of a grass field at the park and 

relocated at the town field by Mast Way School.  A pig roast would be part of the festivities. The 

Recycling Center may need to be closed.  (3) Lee Senior Information Tri-fold: Jere reported that he found 

a printer who will print 500 copies for free, Sumner Printing, Somersworth, NH.  There was discussion 

concerning what more to include/omit/placement of items presented.  Shirley will attend the 

selectmen’s meeting on June 24th to get permission to use the town seal on the tri-fold front page and 

share the piece with the board. We will work out tri-fold details before the meeting with selectmen by 

e-mail. 

New Business: (1) Sharon mentioned upcoming library programs: Diabetes Information to be held at the 

Library; (2) In August, a presentation by two authors and their hiking experiences related in their book, 

“It’s about The Hike”; (3) a reminder of computer classes on basic skills—library will help you access the 

program that they have purchased for one year.  This program can also be accessed from your own 

home computer.  (3) Carolyn Rogers from Walgreens has contacted SAC relative to September flu shot 

clinic. 

Meeting adjourned at 10:20 am. 

Shirley Walker 

 


